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THE IOCl'DB TBDUIOllE A. An.AS 
FOUNDATION 

www.1iraila1faaaliatl1Lc111 

NYC Cops & Kids 
NYPDboxing.com 

BOXING CLUB 
3301 Foster Avenue 
Brooklyn, NY 1121 O 

917.682.6997 
NYPDboxlng@aolcom 

Hon. Council Member Donovan Richards 
Chairperson of Sub-Committee on Zoning 
& Franchises 
250 Broadway, Suite 1731 
New York, NY 10038 

Dear Council Member Richards, 

October 11, 2017 

My name is Pat Russo and I am the Director of the Atlas Cops and Kids Boxing 
Program. l am a Staten Island resident, a retired NYPD Sergeant as well as a 
businessman who runs a food distribution company which services the 
Department of Education schools on Staten Island. 
I am writing in support of the proposed BJ's Warehouse project on Forest and 
South Avenues in Mariners Harbor. I had planned to attend the October 
10th hearing and to speak out directly in support of the project. Unfortunately, I 
was summoned to serve on jury duty. 
However, I believe this project and the jobs and opportunities it will provide is 
so critically needed on Staten Island, I feel compelled to write and put my 
support on the record. 

The Atlas Cops and Kids program was born out of necessity several years 
ago when the PAL decided to terminate their boxing program. With few 
alternatives for the young men and women athletes who were abandoned by 
the PAL, The Atlas Foundation stepped up to fill the void. 
We currently operate three gyms two on Staten Island, (Park Hill and Berry 
Houses), and one in Brooklyn in the Flatbush Gardens. We have a total of 700 
kids, ages 12 to 21. All of those young men and girls, are required to be in school 
and must maintain a B average. 

We do have tutors to help those who may need a little extra help. 
We also encourage our kids to apply for and take the NYPD, FDNY, and all other 
civil service exams. Taking a test doesn't guarantee anyone a job. What these 
kids need most of all is a job. More importantly a legitimate job, where they get 
a regular pay check and start to build a work history and a resume. 
Both critically important for a background check once they are successful in 
passing those civil service exams. 
These are the jobs that BJ's will bring. Not some off-the-books, fly-by-night job 
you can't talk about. 
Our program has produced dozens of Golden Gloves champions and even sent a 
couple of our kids to the Olympics. We are proud of their accomplishments. 
We are also just as proud of a kid who graduates high school, finds a job and 
knows what it feels like to cash a pay check and open a Bank Account. 

Thank you, 

Pat Russo 
Director Atlas Cops & Kids 
917 682-6997 

















Comments for City Council committee hearings: Graniteville Tree Swamp/South Avenue 
October 10, Zoning and Franchise subcommittee 

October 11, Land Use Committee 

Thank you, Mr. Chair and committee members. 

My name is Andrea McArdle, Professor of Law at CUNY School of Law. I teach and write on urban 
land use and climate resilience. 

I'm speaking to register concerns about the proposed development. 

Just last Friday my colleague Rebecca Bratspies and I organized and hosted a conference at CUNY 
Law on Climate Change, Environmental Justice, and Urban Resilience: Incorporating Community 
Voices, at which the city's Chief Resilience Office Dan Zarrilll spoke. 

Among the eloquent community voices we heard at the conference were residents of the North 
Shore of Staten Island, including Beryl Thurman, a panelist at the conference and president of the 
North Shore Waterfront Conservancy of SI. We learned a great deal about this north shore area, an 
EJ community that has suffered from unremediated contamination from prior industrial uses, and 
limited green space. 

Because the construction will remove 1700 trees In a mature woodland and implicate adjacent 
wetlands there Is a very real danger that the area's ecological balance will be disturbed, 
stormwater management will be compromised, and public health and safety will be at risk. 
It's well recognized that wetlands, woodlands, and parkland serve as natural barriers to storm 
surges and absorb excess rainfall, providing significant protection against flooding. The 
proposed retail development will add non-permeable surfaces that will inhibit floodwater 
absorption. We've already seen the effects of storm surges on coastal areas after Superstorm 
Sandy and we see the increasing intensity of storms in other parts of the country from the influence 
of climate change. It would be misguided to remove natural protections against flooding from 
this area and precious green space that benefits this community in light of climate scientists' 
projections of increasing sea level rise and the accompanying risk of storm surges. 

We can all certainly appreciate the general benefits of economic development but, when balanced 
against the disturbances to ecosystems, and the risks to health and safety posed by this project, in 
this location, the presumed benefits are outweighed. 

The evidence of mitigation that has been incorporated into the proposal does not square with the 
conclusions of others familiar with the area, noting the disturbance that remains to wetlands 
adjacent to the project area. For all of these reasons I would ask that the committee give this 
application very careful consideration in light of the objections raised by conservation groups, the 
city's recent history after Superstorm Sandy, and the data and projections from climate science. We 
simply cannot be sanguine that there are no flood risks from this development 








































